From:  Maureen Cardarelli, RN

To: Governor C. Baker

Re: BORN: 244 CMR 3.00, 6.00, 7.00 and 10.00
I am writing to oppose the Board of Registration in Nursing's nursing regulations as drafted. 

The proposed changes could allow the health care industry to start using unlicensed people to administer medication to all patients in all settings. If that happened, hundreds of thousands of patients could be endangered. 

It is my belief that, in order to safely administer medication to a patient, the person administering should be fully knowledgeable about the medication or vaccine being given, the normal range of dosing for that medication, the known side effects of the medicine, signs and symptoms of allergic reaction, the time of onset, peak and duration of the medicine, and also be familiar with the condition the medicine is being given for, or the disease the vaccine is preventative for.  Education for unlicensed personnel does not include such extensive instruction.
I have witnessed an unlicensed health care worker, when asked to administer a “Td” (tetanus-diphtheria vaccine), retrieve Mantoux serum (a test for “TB”) from the refrigerator, not knowing the difference.  Thankfully, I was present to intervene before such an error could be made.  This is the type of error I fear will occur, or worse - possibly fatal errors, if the regulations, as drafted, are passed.

Please approve final regulations that ensure safe medication administration for all patients. Right now, except in two limited circumstances, only licensed nurses can administer medication in every setting. That ensures patient safety because medication administration involves much more than just dispensing medication. It involves knowledge about anatomy, physiology and drug interactions that demand the skilled assessment and monitoring that nurses provide.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.
